
June 5, 2000

Ms. Susan Mason
Adelson Galleries, Inc.
The Mark Hotel
25 East 77th Street
New York, NY  10021

Dear Susan:

RE:  Eastman Johnson, Rustic Courtship, c. 1859-60, oil on 
board, 10 3/4 x 8 inches.  Signed LL.  "E. Johnson."  I studied 
the painting in your Galleries on May 30, 2000.

I was pleased to be able to see this exquisite work, which has 
all the characteristics of Johnson's painting:  traces of 
graphite lines along the edges of the figure (see the right leg 
of the man) and beautifully deft touches render the features of 
the her face.  The vine growing up the side of the wall on the 
left--to frame that side--is also typical of Johnson's work.  
The anatomy and the poses are carefully done and most 
convincing.  Johnson certainly had mastered his techniques.

As you mention in your write up of the work, Rustic Courtship 
relates to Mating, which was shown at the National Academy of 
Design during April-June 1860, and in December 1860, at the 
Artists' Fund Society.  In April 1864 Mating was shown at the 
Maryland State Fair, and then owned by Major General Dix.  

There is no doubt in my mind that Johnson means to depict two 
fair-skinned African Americans in both Mating and Rustic 
Courtship.  If there is a bit of ambiguity, I think that it was 
purposeful on Johnson's part.  The two figures in Rustic 
Courtship (and also in Mating) recall the courting couple in 
Negro Life at the South.  The woman has the same, distinctly 
wavy, pulled-back hair and she wears the same clothes as the 
woman in Negro Life.   The slim youth has his face averted, as 
in Negro Life.  Both are placed against a setting of a dovecote.
It seems that doves were generally cared for by the black 
slaves.  One would compare this to Winslow Homer's Uncle Ned at 
Home, 1875, in which the background is also a dovecote (see the 
May 24, 2000, Sotheby sale.)

It was not unusual for Johnson to paint second versions of 
popular paintings.  He made at least three paintings from 
portions of Negro Life at the South.  



Johnson chose African Americans for many pictures he did in the 
early 1860s, and was very much admired for the humanity of his 
renderings.  At the time he was compared with Harriet Beecher 
Stowe.  A writer for Harper's Weekly (May 4, 1867) remarked on 
both of their roles in showing the real emotions of slaves:  
"Mrs. Stowe broke the spell in literature.  Eastman Johnson 
broke it in art."  I quote this in Eastman Johnson:  Painting 
America, p. 161, note 26.

This is a fine painting, and I will include it in my Eastman 
Johnson catalogue raisonné.  If you have further questions, do 
not hesitate to call.

Sincerely,

Patricia Hills
Professor


